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Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 75-A
Committee: Environmental Protection


	Title:  To amend the New York City Administrative Code in relation to requiring City plantings to be stormwater tolerant so as to facilitate stormwater retention and filtration.
	Sponsor(S): By Council Members Gennaro, Brewer, Chin, Fidler, James, Koppell, Lander, Mark-Viverito, Nelson, Williams, Van Bramer, Levin, Garodnick, Crowley, Vallone, Gonzalez, Weprin, Vann, Lappin, Koslowitz, Rodriguez, Rivera, Greenfield, Vacca, Jackson, Ulrich and Halloran.

	Summary of Legislation:  Proposed Int. No. 75-A would amend New York City’s Administrative Code to require City plantings to be stormwater tolerant to facilitate stormwater retention and filtration.  By November 1, 2013 the Commissioner of the Department of Parks and Recreation (Parks Department) would transmit a stormwater retention manual that would, at minimum: 1) identify plants able to facilitate stormwater retention and describe their qualities including necessary soil and sunlight conditions, drought and salt water tolerance, coloring, compatibility with other plants and usefulness; 2) identify suitable planting materials, soil types and mulch to facilitate stormwater retention; and 3) create guidelines for the planning and organization of plantings, including the appropriate mixes of plants.
The stormwater retention manual would be made available on the Parks Department’s website for use by property owners and professional land managers to increase stormwater retention. All plantings conducted by the Park’s Department would conform to the stormwater retention planting manual by May 1, 2014.


	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect immediately.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective 
FY 13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY 14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY 13
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  It is expected that the Parks Department could carry out the mandates of this legislation using existing resources.    


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: N/A


	Source of Information: New York City Office of Management and Budget

	Estimate Prepared By:   Kate Seely-Kirk, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst 
Estimate Reviewed By:  Nathan Toth, Deputy Director; and Tanisha Edwards, Finance Counsel

	Legislative history:  On March 3, 2010, Intro. 75 was introduced by the Council and referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection.  On November 10, 2010 the Committee held a hearing regarding this legislation, which was then laid over and subsequently amended.  The Committee will consider an amended version of the legislation, Proposed Intro. 75-A. on February 5, 2013. Following a successful Committee vote, the Full Council will vote on Proposed Int. 75-A on February 6, 2013.


	

	

	

	

	



